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You Are Invited to the Annual 

Meeting & Celebration 

Thursday, May 11 

Moorish Room at Greysolon  

221 E. Superior St. 

5:30 pm Social and Auction 

Social Hour will include  

hors d'oeuvres and cash bar. 
6:30 pm Annual Meeting 

7:00 pm Program 

Register online at www.lwvduluth.org  

or by contacting Maria Isley at  

390-4915 or lwvduluth@lwvmn.org. 

 

Pay with PayPal on the website 

Or mail a check made out to  

LWV Duluth to: Maria Isley,  

32 E. 1st St.  Duluth MN 55802 

*please include the name of the person 

who will be attending. 

Program: LWV Duluth Panel Debate 

"Should the U.S. keep the Electoral College Vote 

 or use the Popular Vote?" 
The 2016 Election raised the questions, Is the Electoral College fair?  

Is it still needed? Guests will be asked to vote for Electoral or  

Popular Vote prior to the panel and then again after the panel discussion.  

 

 

Payment of $25.00 must be  

made in advance 
 

Reservation deadline is  

Monday, May 8th 

 

The silent auction has become one of our major fund (and FUN) raisers.  

We need the help of our members and friends again this year.  See page 3. 

Saturday, June 10 

Mt. Royal Parking lot  

9:00 am - 2:00 pm 

Eighth Annual  LWV Duluth Plant and Book Sale 

Our sale will be held this year on Saturday, June 10 at the Mt. Royal Parking lot.  
 

This sale has been a huge success each year thanks to the many members who 

have donated plants and books and volunteered their time at the sale. We are 

looking for donations and volunteers again this year. 
 

Please see page 3 for more information about the sale. 

Electoral College Vote:  

Cynthia Rugeley, Associate Professor 

              of Political Science, UMD  

Geoff Sheagley, Associate Professor  

              of Political Science, UMD 

       Popular College Vote: 

Joel Sipress, Professor of 

         History, UWS 

TBD 

The Panel 

Moderator: Lisa Johnson, KUMD 

http://www.lwvduluth.org


Calendar 
 

May 

5/5 Train the Trainer Workshop 

5/6 Moderator Training Workshop 

5/11 Annual Meeting and Auction 

5/20 Arbor Day Celebration 

5/20 Civil Rights Tour Presentation 

5/25 LWV  Duluth Book Club 

 

June 

6/10 Plant and Book Sale  
 

Dear Friends,  

 

I am so excited for the LWV Duluthôs May 11th Annual 

Meeting. This annual event will be a little bit of business 

mixed with a lot of celebration. It is such a fun and inter-

esting way to unite us all together. There will be a silent 

auction that always offers a wide variety of wonderful 

items and a social with hor d'oeuvres and delightful  

conversations.  

 

This year's topic will be interesting as we explore the  

electoral vote vs the popular vote. Donôt tell anyone, but 

we are borrowing the format from a certain radio station, 

where people will be asked to vote if you think óThe U.S. 

should keep the Electoral College Vote or use the 

Popular Vote?ô  We will then have a panel discussion  

of local experts discussing if the  Electoral College fair?  

Is it still needed? What implications would use the popu-

lar vote? After this discussion, we will ask people to vote 

once again. Will there be any change? I am hoping that 

you will find this to be an interesting way to have a dis-

cussion about voting, the cornerstone to this countryôs  

democracy. 

 

So why do we gather every year?  

 

Because for 98 years, The League of Women Voters has 

been a grassroots organization to keep democracy alive! 

LWV Duluth is one of the largest local leagues in the state 

of Minnesota, and continues to grow. LWV Duluth was 

one of the first Leagues to form and has been active since 

1920!  

 

And we continue to be active, still working and engaging 

citizens on issues such as natural resources, transparency 

in government, sex trafficking, public education, health-

care, and cross cultural that affect our communities.   

And at the heart of this organization is voter rights. Rights 

that still today need protecting.   

 

We are, and always will be, an organization looking for 

new energy. Membership is open to everyone belonging 

to any party. We truly take a non-partisan stance on all of 

our issues. It is the membership that drives this organiza-

tion. The commitment, energy, and enthusiasm of this 

membership is what makes this organization a vital part 

and need for this community.  

 

ñ Organize, agitate, educate, must be our war cry.ò 

~Susan B. Anthony 

 

I sign off this month for the last time as the LWV Duluth 

board president. It has truly been an honor to serve in this 

role for this organization. I know that I will be a life-long 

supporter of the League of Women Voters and hope that 

you will continue to be also. 

 

Thank you for your support. See you on May 11th! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Maria Isley 

LWV Duluth President 
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Presidentôs Letter 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

                                       

 
 

LWV Duluth  
www.lwvduluth.org 

 
 
 
 

LWVMN  
www.lwvmn.org 

 
 LWVUS  

www.lwv.org 

Save the Date 

Spring Arbor Day Celebration 

Saturday, May 20, 2:00 - 4:00 pm 

Duluth Public Library, Green Rom 

The Minnesota Department of Natural Resources has proclaimed May 

2017 as Arbor Month in Minnesota, and Duluth is ready to celebrate! 

Free community event celebrating trees and the people who teach us 

about trees. A joint effort by Duluth Parks and Recreation, League of 

Women Voters Duluth, and Duluth Urban Forest Commission. 
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LWV Duluth Annual Meeting  

Silent Auction 
 

The LWV Duluth Annual Meeting is on May 11! Every year we have a wonderful silent auc-

tion at the event. This auction has become one of our major fund (and FUN) raisers. We need 

the help of our members and friends again this year.  Last year we raised over $2000!! 
 

Please consider contributing to the auction this year with a donation. Some possible items: 

homemade canned goods or baked goods, handmade items, works of art, gift certificates 

from your favorite local businesses.  Another idea: get together with a friend or friends and 

create a ñbasketò of items, such as, a bath basket, kitchen basket, grandmaôs basket. Use your 

imagination! 
 

When you have decided what you are donating, please call or email Rosemary Guttormsson at 390-8426 

or roseyrita@mac.com. Email should include a description of the item and the retail value. She would like to know 

about the donations by May 7. You can also fill out a donation form online atwww.lwvduluth.org. 
 

This year we will also arrange for pick up or drop off of some of the items, so we have those items on hand before the 

auction. (Except for things like fresh baked goods, those might get ñlostò after delivery to Rosemaryôs home!) 
 

Submitted by Rosemary Guttormsson  

 

Eighth Annual Plant and Book Sale 
 

Our eighth annual plant and book sale will be held this year on Saturday, June 10 at the Mt. Royal Parking lot on St. 

Marie St. between Woodland and Wallace Avenues. 

  

This sale has been a huge success each year thanks to the many members who 

have donated plants and books.  Once again we are looking for good quality 

hard cover and paperback books---nonfiction, fiction of all kinds including best 

sellers, mysteries, science fiction, suspense, and children's books.  No maga-

zines and outdated nonfiction.  If you are a gardener, please consider dividing 

your perennials and donating them to our sale.  And, as you begin to think about 

Spring cleaning, be sure to set some books aside as well. 

  

 

If you plan to donate plants and books, please email Gail at gail4duluth@gmail.com or call 310-8678 for spe-

cific details on when to drop off your donations. 

  

If you can help the day of the sale for an hour or two between 8:00 AM - 3:00 PM, call or email Gail to sign up 

for a shift.    

  

One last request, if you have a table we could use for the day, contact Gail. 

  
The plant and book sale is one of the major ways LWV Duluth raises money to 

fund its programs and projects, so your help is extremely important and very much 

appreciated. 

  

Thank you to all who can help to make this  

fundraiser a big success! 
 

Submitted by Gail Schoenfelder 

  

mailto:roseyrita@mac.com
http://www.lwvduluth.org/
mailto:gail4duluth@gmail.com
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Why I am a Member by Zandy Zwiebel  
 

Back 30 some years ago, I was an idealist college student 

who believed that approaching things with high energy 

and dogged commitment to ideals would rally change. It 

was here that I was first exposed to LWV. I was working 

for a student advocacy group (MPIRG). Although I was 

exposed to, and lobbied with LWV and its members since 

the mid-1980s, it wasnôt until 10 years later that I joined. 
 

Being a member of LWV has presented me with some 

amazing experiences and opportunities to learn from the 

best mentors. Joining as a new mom in my 40ôs, LWV 

Duluth gave this newly retired regional office director a 

place to feel valued and to be surrounded by motivated 

women with the ability to reason through conflict in a 

professional manner. BEST OF ALL, these members have 

become my endearing friends, and they make me laugh. 
 

Through all my experiences with LWV, I have been sur-

rounded by amazing women and men, full of passion and 

commitment. Twelve years of positive League experi-

ences have kept me connected to people and events in my 

community and actively engaged. I couldnôt imagine 

NOT being a member of LWV. As I note the growing 

numbers of new members, I am NOT surprised to see the 

familiar faces of women I have worked with over the 

years. After all, ñThese are women of action and of doing, 

and it only follows they would find their way into 

League.ò 

LWV members Gay Trachsel 

and Gail Schoenfelder were 

part of a 10 day bus tour to 

seven Southern cities that 

played an instrumental role 

in the African American 

Civil Rights Movement. 

Sponsored by UMD, the trip 

participants included stu-

dents, faculty and commu-

nity members who were im-

mersed in a history of sit-ins, 

marches, boycotts, and voter 

drives that characterized the 

struggle in the fifties and six-

ties to achieve civil rights 

and equality in employment, 

education, voting rights, transportation and hous-

ing.  Gay and Gail will share highlights of what they 

learned in light of today's challenges to continue this 

struggle for equality.  Join us on May 20 at 10:00, 

Building for Women, lower level.  Hosted by the Cross 

Cultural Committee.  
 

For more information contact Wendy Champness 

at champnes@msu.edu.   

LWV Duluth ñThe Sistersò  

Book Club 

Thursday, May 25 

5:30 pm 

Valentiniôs Restaurant 

Downstairs 

 Book: ñBroad Influence: How Women are  

Changing the Way America Worksò 

Author:  Jay Newton-Small 

Discussion Leaderï Gwen Thorson  

FFI- Gay Trachsel 728-5478  

 

In Broad Influence , Jay Newton-Small, one of the nation's most 

deeply respected and sourced journalists takes readers through the 

corridors of Washington D.C., the offices and hallways of Capital 

Hill and everywhere else conversations and deals are happening to 

demonstrate how women are reaching across the aisles, coalescing, 

and affecting lasting change.   Goodreads 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thirteen new citizens registered to vote at Duluth's 

Naturalization Ceremony at the Federal Courthouse on 

April 14.  Their countries of origin included Canada, 

Norway, Poland, Nigeria, China, Sri Lanka, Brazil, 

Azerbaijan and the United Kingdom.   
 

A reception followed the ceremony to welcome and 

celebrate this joyous event with families and friends.   
 

Submitted by Wendy Champness and Gail Schoenfelder 

Memorial in Montgom-

ery, Alabama dedicated 

to those who lost their 

lives in the Civil Rights 

New Citizen Naturalization Ceremony 

LWV Members Participate  

in Civil Rights Tour  

mailto:champnes@msu.edu
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Committee Contact Next Meeting Date 

Voter Service: Registration 

& New Citizens 
Ellen Wiss mewiss62@gmail.com 

Meets with whole Voter Service 

Committee on as needed basis 

Voter Service Ellen Wiss mewiss62@gmail.com TBD 

International Relations 
Liz Taylor 393-0703 (cell) 

Carol Michealson 727-1754 (home) 

Planning for Humphrey Fellows 

March/April 2018 

Membership 
Theresa OôGara 724-4821 (home) 

Gail Schoenfelder  310-8678 (cell) 

Monthly meeting Mon. May 22 

10:30 am, Joyce Bensonôs, 2nd floor, 

70 E. St. Marie St. 

Citizens in Action,  

Saturday, January 28, 2017 

Rosie Loeffler-Kemp 341-2014 

Ilsa Hoeschen 715 252-4037 
Meetings begin in November 

Natural Resources 
Sally Munger 728-0711 (home) 

Devon Hovey 563 419-0805 

Monthly meeting Tuesday, May 16, 

5:00 pm Building for Women 

Newsletter Mailing Mary Ellen Klemer 218 728-5972 
Generally last Wednesday of the 

month @ Klemerôs 28 Bruce St. 

Observer Corps 
Mary Jane Peterson 

mjpete62@charter.net 
Depends on Board or Commission 

Cross Cultural  

Janet Kennedy 281-349-8057 

Jkennedy8@57@gmail.com 

Wendy Champness 491-4887 (cell) 

champnes@msu.edu 

Saturday, May 20, 10:00 am 

Building for Women 

Book Club Gay Trachsel 728-5478 (home) 

Thursday, May 25 

Book ñBroad Influenceò 

Valentiniôs Optional dinner: 5:30 pm 

Discussion: 6:15 pm 

Plant & Book Sale, Sat. June 10 2017 Gail Schoenfelder 310-8678 (cell) Contact Gail to volunteer 

Communications 
Julie Seidelmann 348-1209 (cell) 

Gwen Thorson 624-4756 (home) 
As needed 

Equali-TEA, 2018 

Gail Nouska 218-206-4682 

Newska519@hotmail.com.  

Jean Frmakes 612-859-9700 (cell) 

jfarmake@yahoo.com 

More information in future Voters 

Opportunities to Make a Difference 

Become Involved in a LWV Duluth Committee 

Please contact the chairs or co-chairs of the  

committees if you are interested in becoming  

involved or learning more about their committees. 

mailto:Newska519@hotmail.com
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Humphrey Fellows 

Seventeen Fellows from the Hubert H. Humphrey International Fellow-

ship Program--who come from developing countries to study at the 

University of Minnesota for ten months--plus two Thunder Bay  

representatives from their Multi-Cultural Association and Sister Cities' 

Committee, visited with Duluth's social and human service agencies, 

law enforcement, and City officials on April 12, 13. The visit provided 

open discussions on current issues in the areas of Human Rights and the 

Immigration and Refugee Experience, plus Gender Equality. Three  

Fellows also presented at an Alworth Institute public forum. This is an 

annual event sponsored by LWV Duluth. 

Submitted by Liz Taylor 

Notes from the Cross Cultural Committee 
 

Co-chairs: Annie Kennedy, Janet Kennedy, Wendy Champness 
 

NAME TWEAK  At our Feb 18th meeting, members present decided to change our name to ñLWV Cross Cultural 

Committee- Dedicated to Including All Voices.ò 
 

CIVIL RIGHTS TOUR Gail Schoenfelder and Gay Trachsel took a UMD-sponsored bus tour of several Southern 

states where notable Civil Rights Activities took place. We invite LWV members and guests to join us for a presenta-

tion about their trip on May 20 at 10am in Building For Women, 32 E. 1st street. See more about their presentation 

elsewhere in this issue. If you plan to attend, RSVPs would be very helpful (by May 19), to Wendy at champ-

nes@msu.edu . 

 

  
ñHEALTH IN ALL POLICIESò INITIATIVE Janet has worked with this group, along with community partners, 

Generations, Zeitgeist, CHUM, NAACP and CCAD. They are working to integrate health and equity considerations 

into policy decisions across local and county governments. The coalition, funded by a grant from Blue Cross/Blue 

Shield, is proposing that all policies have a beneficial impact on health and health equity. Public meetings have been 

held, with 600 surveys returned to the city planners to improve the number of underrepresented communities into the 

Imagine Duluth 2035 Comprehensive Plan update. 
 

A stark illustration of the need for health and equity considerations is the fact that City of Duluth residents in zip 

codes that are only 5 miles apart have an 11 year difference between the highest average life expectancy and the  

lowest!  
 

RESTORE THE VOTE INITIATIVE ñRestore the Vote Minnesotaò is a coalition of groups advocating changes to 

state law that would allow people who have been incarcerated for a felony, but are now living in the community, to 

vote. Minnesota requires that a person have completed prison-time, parole, probation, and any other components of a 

sentence including supervised release; the commonly-used terminology for this status is ñto be off paper.ò  In con-

trast, some states don't remove the right to vote for persons with felony convictions. In other states, they lose the right 

to vote for life. Amazingly, there are a few states that require a personal appeal to the governor for voting rights resto-

ration!  
 

The League of Women Voters Minnesota is part of the coalition. Postcards that can be sent to State legislators are 

available from ñRestore the Vote.ò We will make some changes for own postcard. 
 

VOTER REGISTRATION We will collaborate with the Voter Services Committee to bring Voter Registration 

Events and Voter Registration Training to all corners of Duluth.  Last year our collaboration with Voter Services was 

very successful. 

 

Submitted by Wendy Champness 

mailto:champnes@msu.edu
mailto:champnes@msu.edu
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The Planning Commission advises the City Council on issues related to rezoning, issuance of special use permits and 

community development policies.  This would be an interesting opportunity for an observer! 

 

Community Development Commission: 
As per a previous request from the committee, Adam Fulton of the City of Duluth presented three options for the com-

mittee to consider regarding local housing projects.  The committee conducted extensive discussion on the following: 

Whether to fund single vs. multi family projects; Whether there were other sources of money for each project; The size 

of each project and how many people would benefit; Whether the housing funding should try to benefit low income 

recipients more so than moderate income recipients; What neighborhoods should be targeted and why; What specific 

improvements the funding would go towards; How recipients would go about obtaining financing for each project; 

Renting vs. owning; The impact various tax credits can have on types of housing in terms of long-term affordability; 

Homeless projects; and, Whether to provide funding for start up businesses (targeting businesses owned by low to mod-

erate income peoples).  There was also discussion about the impact federal regulations and funding could have on local 

housing needs. 

 

Submitted by Stephanie Balmer 

 

Duluth City Council:  

The Duluth News Tribune detailed the increase in opioid and heroin use in the City of Duluth.  An increase in demand 

has  brought an increase in dealers.  Chief Tusken also presented steps the Police Department is taking to combat this 

problem.  The D.A.R.E. program will now be reinstated for 5th graders in the Duluth Schools and will be known as 

Keeping It Real.  The program will require more interaction, journaling, and hands-on activities.  The Drug Task Force 

added an investigator, a full ATF agent, an analyst, and a DA relationship.  He emphasized the importance of the "eyes 

and ears" of the community.  A resolution granting approval and implementation of the cross city trail mini master plan 

was passed unanimously.  Three speakers spoke in support and praised the dedicated work of community members and 

their input.  It may take time, but it will be completed.  Uber and Lyft will be in Duluth.  Six speakers (cab drivers) 

spoke to protest this resolution.  The Council cited the work of Councilor Hobbs, in assuring that Uber and Lyft  will 

comply with the same regulations set forth for Cab Companies.  Councilor H. Hanson noted that competition is 

good.  Councilor Fosle cast the only no vote.  A $3,500 annual rental fee for transportation network companies will be 

established. A resolution granting an interim use permit for a vacation dwelling unit at 1035 Berwick Court was passed, 

not without much discussion.  Three speakers opposed the resolution and wanted to put a face to the neighborhood. 

Councilor H. Hanson agreed and stated the need to respect neighborhoods.  The resolution passed 8-1, due to the fact 

that it met legal requirements. Councilor Sipress expressed concern that screening privacy needs to be implemented 

from here on. 

 

Submitted by Jackie Johnson 

 

Parks and Recreation Commission: 
The Parks and Recreation Commission approved  the Mini-Master Plan for the entire Duluth Traverse by a vote of 5 to 

1. The plan runs 84 pages (http://wwwduluthmn.gov/st.louis-river-corridor/duluth-traverse).  Members of the Commis-

sion and attending citizens expressed general support, but many were concerned that sections of the DWP Corridor (lies 

on the former bed of the Duluth, Winnipeg, and Pacific Railroad) were to be used for this purpose. The presenters 

noted that the Traverse was a multi-use trail and believe those sections using the  DWP could be found and would 

safely support mountain biking as well as equestrian and other non-wheeled traffic. Concerns were also expressed over 

the passage of the Traverse through the Magney-Snively Natural Area. Several citizens urged the city to slow down and 

set aside more time for the public to further weigh in on the decisions.  The citizens were assured that concerns could 

be addressed during the design phase. Funding issues, ADA compliance, and the apparent prioritization of mountain 

bike trails within the city budget were also noted by citizens, but the Commission voted to approve the plan, noting that 

the Commission still had a responsibility to stay abreast and involved in the project.  The Commission then passed a  

Observersô Report  Submitted by Mary Jane Peterson 

http://wwwduluthmn.gov/st.louis-river-corridor/duluth-traverse
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Parks and Recreation Commission (continued) 
motion, which will allow the city to move forward with an application to the Greater Minnesota Regional Parks and 

Trails Commission for recognition of  the Traverse's regional significance. 

 

Submitted by Tom Burns 

 

Human Rights Commission: 
A draft for the Homeless Bill of Rights has been prepared.  A meeting has been set with the Homeless Coalition 

(Mayor Larson, Representatives from the Police and Fire Dept., and Parks and Recreation) to discuss important 

points.  Following that, it will be ready to bring to the City Council.  Commissioner Mendoza discussed the current 

immigration policy.  At this time, federal authorities must be informed if a person is arrested and it is determined they 

are an illegal immigrant.  Councilor Sipress and the Chief of Police are reviewing the policy and will make language 

changes as it is necessary.  A process is being set up, whereby all commissioners will see human rights complaints as 

they are presented.  At this time, Human Rights Officer Carl Crawford is working to set up a process.  It was noted 

that Officer Crawford has an overwhelming job without resources. One public comment addressed the issue of lack of 

diversity on the commission. A black woman  would offer a different perspective.  A person interested in serving on 

the Commission must first speak to Mayor Larson. 

 

Submitted by Mary Jane Peterson 

 

St. Louis County Board: 
A resolution from the Public Works & Transportation Committee was approved, authorizing the award of a bid for a 

combined bituminous relation and surfacing project in Kabetogama Township and 3 unorganized townships, in the 

amount of $4,873,000 to KGM Contractors of Angora. This was 7% under estimate.  Regular agenda items approved 

were; a Family Homeless Prevention and Assistance Program Grant Application, up to $900,000 for 2018-19, and a 

request from the County Attorney to have a closed session of the Committee of the Whole for litigation pur-

poses.   Public Health Achievement Awards were presented to Vern Wagner for his work on opioid abuse, and the 

Duluth YMCA and Mesabi YMCA with Essentia Health Duluth and Virginia, for their cooperative efforts on a diabe-

tes prevention program.  A $30,000 settlement agreement with Thomas L. Gentilini and a $40,000 settlement agree-

ment with Haney J. Johnson were issued from the Central Management & Intergovernmental Committee. "Support for 

Legislation to Increase Medical Assistance Reimbursement for Public Health Nurse Family Home Visits"is a resolu-

tion from the Public Health & Safety Services  Committee. This is related to the department goal for children to be 

born healthy, live a life free from abuse and neglect and have a permanent arrangement.  SLC Sheriff Ross Litman 

presented "Life Saver Awards" to 7 groups. Three groups received the award for their response to individuals who 

were suffering from opioid/or heroin overdose; and included in their intervention was administration of the drug 

"narcan."One group received the award for their response to a near drowning incident, two groups for their response 

to individuals who needed defibrillation, and one group for their response to a neighborhood shooting.  *No lives were 

lost.!  Issuance of an Off-Sale Intoxication Liquor License to Cheryl Seely d/b/a Sportsmen's Inn, Gnesen Town-

ship.  Solicitation of public input prior to considering the proposed tax abatement for the City of Duluth to construct 

the Capstone Apartment project.  (Note:  These apartments are "Phase 2" of the Matterhorn Village (located in the 

Miller Hill area) and will be constructed adjacent to them.  80% will be affordable housing for the workforce.  This is 

a $15,000,000 project. Scott Vesterstein is the developer. 

 

Submitted by Gwen Thorson 

Observersô Report  (Continued from page 7) 

From the LWV Duluth  

Natural Resources Committee Plastic Fact 

"50% of plastic we use,  

we use just ONCE and throw it away."  Ecowatch 
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Two Training Opportunities  

LWV Duluth ñTrain the Trainerò Workshop on May 5 

LWV Duluth Moderator Training Workshop on May 6  

LWV Duluth Moderator Training Workshop  

Saturday, May 6th , 8:30am ï 12:30pm 

The Building for Women,  32 E. 1st Street 
 

This training is for LWV members who want  

to be certified as Candidate Forum Moderators. 

 
Welcome and Introductions  

Terry Kalil, LWVMN President & Laura Helmer, 

LWVMN Voter Services/Citizen Education Chair 

 

Introductions --  

What Are Your Worst Fears as a Moderator? 

 

Striving for Professionalism and Consistency 

 

Voter Service Policies 

 Nonpartisanship & Forums 

 LWVMN Voter Service Policies 

 LWVMN 2016 Updated Empty Chair/Candidate  

    Participation Policy 

 Forum Rules & Forum Information for Candidates 

 Communicating Forum Rules with Programs 

 Video Recording/Trackers/Bloggers 

 

Role of the Moderator 

 Characteristics of an Effective Moderator 

 Basics of Public Speaking 

 Moderatorôs role before the event begins 

 

Questions? - Thatôs a good question! 

 Sources of Questions 

 Types of Questions 

 Pre-Workshop Question Writing Exercise 

 Screening Questions 

 

Standing at the Podium - The Moderatorôs Job 

Ấ Importance of having a script & sample script template 

Ấ Managing the candidates/response order 

Ấ Tips and Techniques for unexpected situation 

Ấ Standing at the podium 

League of Women Voters Minnesota  

ñTrain the Trainerò Workshop 

Friday, May 5th, 4:30 ï 6:30pm 

The Building for Women, 32 E. 1st Street 
 

This workshop is open to those who have previously 

attended a Moderator Training Workshop and 

moderated forums, or who are planning to attend 

the workshop on May 7th.  

 

Welcome and Introductions  

Terry Kalil, LWVMN President & Laura Helmer, 

LWVMN Voter Services/Citizen Education Chair 

 

Goals of Workshop: 
¶ Foster a consistent, professional, statewide ap-

proach to moderating that adheres to our non-

partisan policy and yet creates an environment 

for candid civil discussion of election issues 

that matter to voters. 

¶ Develop understanding of LWVMN policies 

and Best Practices. 

¶ Create understanding of workshop materials 

and agenda flow. 

¶ Prepare League Leaders to train members on 

how to be a Moderator. 

 

Obligations and Responsibilities of a 

Trainer:  
¶ Demonstrate leadership 

¶ Hold workshops for Leagues in your area, not 

just your own 

¶ Participate in periodic Trainer conference calls/

workshops 

¶ Contribute to future development of moderator 

training workshops and new workshop  

materials 
 

 

Note: Laura Helmer and Terry Kalil invite you to join 

them for an informal dinner following the workshop. 

For more information or questions or to register,  

please contact Maria at  lwvduluth@lwvmn.org   or 218-390-4915  

 

You can also register online at LWV Minnesota https://www.lwvmn.org/media-and-events/

mailto:lwvduluth@lwvmn.org
tel:(218)%20390-4915
mailto:lwvduluth@lwvmn.org%20%20/%20218-390-4915


LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS Duluth 

32 East First Street 

Duluth, MN  55802 

 

Return Service Requested 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL FOR SEPTEMBER 1, 2016-AUGUST 31, 2017 

Date: ____________   

 

Name:_________________________________________ e-mail: _______________________________________________________ 

   

Home Phone: _______________________ Cell Phone: _________________________ Work Phone: __________________________ 

 

Address: ______________________________________   Zip: ____________   2nd Address: _________________________________ 

 

Household Member: _________________________ Cell Phone: _____________ e-mail: ___________________________________ 

 

I would like to receive the monthly newsletter, Voter, by email rather than by mail:   ____yes____no 

 

 

_____$60   Individual Membership to honor                                 _____$30   Student Membership to honor Alice Paul,  

Carrie Chapman Catt, founder of the League of Women               early 20 th century Chief strategist of Suffrage Movementôs 

Voters in 1920.          militant wing. 

 

_____$90  Household Membership to honor       _____$15   Limited Income to honor Lucy Burns, co-founder 

Elizabeth Cady Stanton who launched Suffrage       with Alice Paul of Congressional Union. 

Movement in 1848.   

 

_____$100 Sustaining Membership to honor       _____Additional Donation to honor  Sojourner Truth, suffragist 

Susan B. Anthony, founder of National Suffrage       and author of ñAinôt I a  Woman?ò  in 1851. 

Association in 1869. 

 

   

Make check payable to LWV Duluth & mail to:   

Nancy Palmer, 444 Hartley Pl., Duluth, MN 55803 


